THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

Yay 13, 1922.

iy dear lr. Todd:

Permit me, in the absence of the President,
to acknowledge the receipt of your letter of lay
11th in behalf of the appointment of Dr. L. G,
Dexter as liinister to Cuatemala, and to say that
I shell bring it to his attention upon his return
to the City.

‘

Sincerely yours,

Tixecutive Clerk,

llon. R. H. Todd,

Republicen National Committee,
IMunsey Building,

Weshington, D, C,



